
From: Donna Elder <DonnaElder@scsenate.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/23/2015 10:03:01 AM
Subject: RE:

Thank you, it's just easier to work off a digital copy to make the changes we want to do.

From: Veldran, Katherine [mailto:KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 9:59 AM
To: Donna Elder <DonnaElder@scsenate.gov>
Subject: RE:

Yes, in a meeting now - I will email ASAP.
KV

From: Donna Elder [mailto:DonnaElder@scsenate.gov]
Sent: Monday, November 23, 2015 9:22 AM
To: Veldran, Katherine
Subject:

Hey,

I know you had emailed me a copy of what was drafted by the Department of Administration for the statehouse 
grounds, I still have the hard copy but not the digital, something happened to it when they came in and changed my 
computer last week, I think I had it saved to my desktop only and it didn't convert overscan you resend that to me 
please? The hard copy has notes that both you and I took all over it, so I cant use that to scan in.

Thank you.
DE

Donna Elder
Legal Director
SC Senate Majority
803-212-6650
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